MASSIE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES


September 6, 2016

The Massie Township Board of Trustees met for regular session at the Massie Township Government Center, 10 N. Harveysburg Road, Harveysburg, Ohio 45032.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Vice-President Mark Dawson. Present were: Trustee Darrell McKinney, and Mary Wilkie, Fiscal Officer. President Dave Crisenbery was absent due to family illness.
Dawson led the Pledge of Allegiance.

McKinney made a motion to approve the minutes of the Board of Trustees Regular Meeting of August 2, 2016.  Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.
McKinney made a motion to approve the minutes of the Board of Trustees Special Meeting of August 15, 2016.  Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed

Visitors/Public:
Warren County Court Judges Loxely and Fischer gave an update on the Court. The Court still employs a staff of seven members. Traffic citations have decreased but other statistics are about the same as their last visit in 2014. The WC Jail is overcrowded and they Commissioners are aware of the problem. There is a Veteran’s Docket and a Mental Health Docket. The Courts are working towards going paperless.
Road Department- Todd Fairchild was present:
Todd was able to get one quote for the salt barn roof. He has another contact but the contact has not met with Todd yet. McKinney was able to get one quote as well. The Trustees still prefer to get one more quote for the roof.
Massie Township Volunteer Fire Department-Chief Scott Hines reported:
We were extremely busy at the Renaissance Festival for their opening weekend. There were 9 transports and approximately 175 walk-ins to the first aid station. 
Fire inspections performed at the Renaissance Festival. There were many violations. People are staying in the buildings, which is not allowed. We are currently working with the building instructor to help out these individuals. Charles Camp as the President of Village of Harveysburg Council stated that the zoning plans and requirements for non-permanent structures is being reviewed. Fire Chief Hines stated that there are problems with the statement of non-permanent structures.

There was a possible structure fire call on Brooks-Carrol Road which turned out not to be the case.

We gave mutual aid to Wayne Township on a car accident.

Kyle Hannigan has returned from his leave.

The Chief requested to order the necessary items for the tanker from Vogelpohl that was discussed last month. These items are needed to get the tanker in service. After discussion, Dawson made a motion, seconded by McKinney to open a PO for Vogelpohl for $2985.00. Vote: Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.

Materials are needed for Fire Prevention Week. Wilkie confirmed to Nacole Hines that last year the Township spent $400 on supplies. The Association would like to match that this year. After discussion, Dawson made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve the expenditure of $400 for items for Fire Prevention Week.

New flags are needed for the flag pole. The present ones are already torn from the wind and storms. Wilkie stated that LeRoy Sanders was in charge of the flag purchases last time. He stated they cost approximately $289.

Randy Daniels will have pricing for fans for the bay next month.

The Chief needs to start Fire Inspector classes to keep up with his certifications. The Trustees told him to get the cost and location information.

The Trustees discussed the Township costs for the new tanker. Wilkie stated that with tonight’s approved purchase for Vogelpohl, the total is approximately $60,000. There was a new ladder that was installed on the Engine a few years ago with the cost of $13,000. After discussion, McKinney made a motion, seconded by Dawson to offer Engine 28 to Chester Township for $65,000. If the Chester Township Trustees want to purchase the Engine, then appropriate resolutions can be prepared by the Prosecutor’s office.
Dawson has contacted Rick Maier of ODNR regarding disposal of the old tanker. Maier is back from vacation and should contact Dawson this week. Randy Daniels found the file on the tanker when it was purchased and didn’t find any instructions for the tanker when the Township was done with it.
Rob Camp was not present but presented a resignation letter to the Trustees. Ted Coates has also resigned by email to the Department. Camp was a resident and served for five years.  Coates has served the Department for several years as well. The Chief stated that Coates as two paying jobs and doesn’t have time. Dawson made a motion, seconded by McKinney to accept the resignations. Vote: Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.

McKinney stated the people have called him wanting to know why the Township equipment is sitting at the Renaissance Festival. We are staffing a for-profit event. Dawson stated he wants the equipment here at the Fire House and the people here. The Chief stated that Ashcraft (Renaissance Festival owner) is paying three members to be there during the Festival. Both squads, the brush truck, the Chief’s vehicle, the gator and a borrowed gator from Lebanon are all at the Renaissance Festival. The Trustees said the residents want the equipment at the Firehouse. The Chief disagreed with the decision. Charles Camp, Harveysburg Council President, stated that the response times are best during the Renaissance Festival because everyone is here. The Trustees stated that they agree the response times are better but the equipment is to stay at the Firehouse as it has been done in the past. The taxpayers don’t want the equipment sitting at a for-profit event instead of the Firehouse. Dawson stated this was the same discussion as last year and the prior years – that the Township equipment is to be kept at the Firehouse. The Chief asked the Trustees to start standing up for the Department. He will do what the Trustees want but disagrees. He was able to make a call to Ashcraft during the discussion and Ashcraft will pay for a member to man the Firehouse as well. McKinney stated this is a legal issue and Dawson agreed. They want to be clear on legalities and workers comp as well. The Trustees said they thought something could be worked out. The Chief said to just leave it as it is. Member Leroy Sanders addressed the Trustees that he disagreed with leaving the equipment here. 
Dawson inquired if the employee’s files have been moved to the Fiscal Officer’s office?  The Chief said the files are locked now but have not been moved. Dawson said copies in the Chief’s files are fine. Wilkie said she will get with the Chief when she has a file drawer ready.

Zoning:
Paul Gordon reported that there was a public hearing on Thursday, August 4th for the Zoning Board. The topic was “conditional use” language instead of preferred “special uses” language in the Zoning Book. There was also a process change along with the terminology change.  The Trustees now need to hold a public hearing for the changes recommended by the Zoning Board. The Trustees decided to hold a public hearing at 6:00 PM on Tuesday, October 4th before the next Regular Board of Trustees Meeting.
TRUSTEES-Old Business:

The flooring in the meeting room needs replaced. The Trustees discussed types of flooring. McKinney recommended square tile carpet with rubber backing. They discussed replacing the tile in the kitchen but keeping carpet to the room entrance. McKinney will get two quotes. Wilkie will get quote form Wilmington Discount Carpets on SR 73 by the Flea Market.
TRUSTEES-New Business:
There was no new business for tonight’s meeting.
Correspondence and Announcements:  
VFIS regarding the insurance on the volunteer members; OTA Grassroots newsletter; Harveysburg Historical Society event at the Black School on September 17th.
Fiscal Officer Reports:
After inquiries, Dawson made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve the warrants. Vote: Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.
Dawson made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve the financial report. Vote: Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed.

As there was no other business to come before the Trustees at this time, a motion was made by Dawson to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 PM. McKinney seconded the motion. Vote: Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed.
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